MSU RETIREES ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING


OCTOBER  5, 2016, 10:00 AM


ROOM 125 NESBIT BUILDING





Present:  Angela Brown, Al LeBlanc, David Brower, Bruce Smith, Brenda Spackman, Pam Marcis, Jacqie Babcock, Cheryl Pell, Trish Horn, Rick Vogt, Nancy Craig, Darlene Wenner, Patrick Scheetz, Dan Mackey, Dan Chegwidden, John Forsyth, Liz Thomas





President Angela Brown called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  A Board picture of those present was taken in the lobby as the first order of business. The minutes from the September 7, 2016 board meeting were approved as written.  





President’s Report:


The MSURA Scholarship Endowment Agreement was discussed and all requirements were reviewed with the Board in answer to various questions that have come up. The Agreement stands correct as written; if necessary, changes to the scholarship can be made. An additional document containing specific requirements will be emailed to the Board. Additional discussion will be taken up at the next meeting of the Board.





MSU Retiree Volunteer Efforts: Dave Brower will continue to work along with Nancy Craig to explore any self-reporting system already in place that might be accessible to capture volunteer hours put in by MSU retirees.





Burcham Hills Retirement Community: A date has been set for a reception to take place on Wednesday, November 9, 2016 from 2 to 4 pm in the Ada Whitehouse Room at Burcham Hills. Board members who are available were encouraged to attend. A sign-up sheet was distributed.





Northwestern Football Trip: Trish Horn reported that 60 people have replied to the survey indicating interest. The survey will be dropped but information on this event will continue to appear in e-Notices as details become available.





AARP: Angela and Rick Vogt met with Paula Cunningham, Kim Bishop and Karen Kafantaris from AARP, and Patty Oehmke from IM East to explore opportunities for programs specifically designed for seniors at IM East during off hours. AARP is also interested in providing speakers for our monthly membership meetings, underwriting potential costs, and would like to offer a grandparents day. The Board agreed to pursue and Rick will meet with them to develop activities.








Vice President's Report:


Straightline Financial Workshop – Rick Vogt announced that Straightline has scheduled a financial workshop that will be presented on Tuesday, November 1, at the MSUFCU Farm Lane Community Room, morning and afternoon. No signup required; information will be made available in e-Notice.





Treasurer’s Report:


Dave Brower presented the September 30, 2016 MSU Retirees Association financial statement. For September, revenues totaled $10,508.19, including $348 in donations, $6,500 in underwriting income and $3,620 in golf outing receipts. All underwriting income committed for the year has been received and is reflected in this statement. Expenses for September totaled $107.96, resulting in a net increase in assets of $10,400.23 for the month. Most golf outing related expenses will be processed in October. Through the first 3 months of Fiscal Year 16-17, revenues total $13,589.76 and expenses totaled $5,073.77, resulting in a net increase in assets $8,515.99.





Dave reviewed tentative results from our September golf outing. Dave has processed and sent to Advancement checks and cash totaling $6,170, composed of $3,620 for golf fees and $2,550 in contributions that will be gifted receipted. With sponsorships (expected to exceed $10,000) and with Straightline covering events costs, it is anticipated that the overall amount raised for The MSU Retirees Association Endowment will exceed $16,000. Needless to say the event was highly successful.


Dave has received an invoice from Great American Insurance Group for $825 for Directors and Officers (D&O) Liability Insurance for FY 16-17, beginning on November 29, 2016, an increase of only $6 over the previous year. The “claims made” policy remains thru Great American Insurance Group and has an aggregate limit of $1 million, with $150,000 defense costs being covered over and above this limit. New coverage includes $100,000 for Telephone Consumer Protection Act Claims ($1,000 retention) and $50,000 in Terrorism Travel Reimbursement Funds coverage and Workplace Violence Counseling Fund coverage. After discussion, a motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to renew this D&O coverage for $825. Our 4 officers will be listed as “Authorized individuals”.


Dave plans to submit our FY15-16 tax return within the next week. He also indicated that Joe Lessard and Larry Cole have agreed to perform an audit of FY15-16 financial records October 18, 2016 and will submit the report directly to President Brown. Dave will continue to work to get detailed monthly ledgers for our Endowment Fund account.


Past President's Report:


Patrick submitted a report on the very successful 2nd Annual MSURA/Straightline Student Scholarship Golf Outing which raised over $16,000 towards the scholarship fund. A rousing round of applause was given to all those, individually named, who played a big part in making this year's outing so successful. Straightline has committed to do one more year only.





Next Year's Golf Outing: Angela made the motion to have MSURA and Straightline do another golf outing for next year; Rick seconded and all approved. Patrick agreed to head up the event for next year. Rick suggested assigning a committee to look at alternative events to replace the golf outing for future years.





Patrick announced the date of Tuesday, September 19, 2017 for next year's golf outing. The 2017 date will be added to the thank you letters that Jacqie will be sending out.


Communications:


Newsletter: Al LeBlanc distributed a copy of three logos that were designed by Cheryl Pell that were in accord with MSU's branding requirements. Motion was made by Al and seconded by John to select the first logo; all approved.





e-Notices: Trish Horn reported that the next e-Notice will be sent out on the 13th. Trish asked that items of interest be sent to her for publication and suggested that announcements of upcoming events could be posted at area community centers.





United Way:  Darlene Wenner reported on the stuffing/mailing of over 5,000 United Way appeals that was done last Friday with the help of about 24 people.





Membership: Nancy Craig suggested the best date for the next year's Lansing Lugnuts baseball game would be Friday, June 16, 2017; which includes free food and fireworks. 47 people attended this year.





Human Resources:  Dan Mackey reported that Open Enrollment packets were mailed to all retirees. The Solution Center at HR is very busy with employee and retiree inquiries. The Benefits Fair will be held on October 11-13, 2016 in the Breslin Center.  





Office Management: Liz Thomas reported there still are some openings for office coverage.  





Old Newsboys: Brenda met with committee members on Old News Boys and announced that Old News Boys will be held this year on Thursday, December 8. The need continues to grow; goal for this year is $167,000. Brenda asked for volunteers to assist with this year's appeal.





The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m.








